CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, IOWA, CHAIRMAN

ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH JEFF SESSIONS, ALABAMA
LINDSEY O. GRAHAM, SOUTH CAROLINA
CHARLES E. SCHUMER, NEW YORK JOHN CORNYN, TEXAS MICHAEL S. LEE, UTAH TED CRUZ, TEXAS JEFF FLAKE, ARIZONA DAVID VITTER, LOUISIANA DAVID A. PERDUE, GEORGIA THOM TILLIS, NORTH CAROLINA

PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT RICHARD J. DURBIN, ILLINOIS SHELDON WHITEHOUSE, RHODE ISLAND AMY KLOBUCHAR, MINNESOTA AL FRANKEN, MINNESOTA CHRISTOPHER A. COONS, DELAWARE RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICUT



COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6275

KOLAN L. DAVIS. Chief Counsel and Staff Director KRISTINE J. LUCIUS, Democratic Chief Counsel and Staff Director

August 5, 2015

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION

The Honorable John F. Kerry Secretary of State Office of the Secretary United States Department of State 2201 C Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20520

Dear Secretary Kerry:

On July 27, 2015, I wrote to you regarding recent notifications by the Inspector General of the Intelligence Community (IC OIG) and the Inspector General of the State Department (State OIG) to the FBI, State Department, and several Intelligence Community agencies of a compromise of national security information in connection with Hillary Clinton's use of a nongovernmental email server while Secretary of State. Specifically, in a sample of 40 of Secretary Clinton's emails, the IC OIG identified four emails that contain classified information. And on July 31, 2015, the Department of State released approximately 1,300 additional emails from Secretary Clinton and 41 included redactions of classified material.

The IC OIG and State OIG notified my Judiciary Committee staff on July 24, 2015 that Secretary Clinton's personal attorney, David Kendall, was in possession of a thumb drive that contained the previously mentioned classified emails. On August 4, 2015 the Washington Post reported that the State Department allegedly instructed Secretary Clinton's attorneys on "appropriate measures for physically securing" all classified emails.¹

Accordingly, in furtherance of the Committee's ongoing inquiry into this matter, please produce all records relating to the instructions the State Department provided to Mr. Kendall regarding his obligation to secure the thumb drive and all classified emails in his possession. In addition, the Committee requests a copy of the SF-312 (Classified Information Nondisclosure Agreement) signed by Secretary Clinton, Ms. Huma Abedin, and Ms. Cheryl Mills.

¹ Carol D. Leonnig, Rosalind S. Helderman, Tom Hamburger, "FBI looking into the security of Hillary Clinton's private email setup," WASHINGTON POST (August 4, 2015). Accessible at http://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/fbi-looks-into-security-ofclintons-private-e-mail-setup/2015/08/04/2bdd85ec-3aae-11e5-8e98-115a3cf7d7ae_story.html.

Please respond by August 12, 2015. If you have any questions, contact Josh Flynn-Brown of my Committee Staff at (202) 224-5225. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Charles E. Grassley

Chairman

Committee on the Judiciary

Chuck Granley